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Dear Parents,

What an exciting week it has been in nursery!  
I'm excited to share that we have been busy rehearsing songs for our
upcoming Festive Stay and Play event, which will take place next Tuesday
and Wednesday. The children have been working hard, and we can't wait for
you to join us.  It's a wonderful opportunity for us all to come together and
celebrate the season. 

I would also like to remind you of our upcoming Farm On Wheels visit on the
13th December. This mobile farm typically includes a variety of animals such
as turkeys, rats, chickens, sheep, and donkeys, each providing a distinct
sensory experience. Children will be able to touch the soft wool of the sheep,
feel the feathers of a turkey, and even pet the gentle donkey.

Wishing you all a happy and adventurous weekend, thankyou for your
continued support.

Kind Regards,

 Hannah Firmstone

Teacher and SENCo



Festive Stay and PlayFestive Stay and Play

Be sure to reserve your spot for the Festive Stay and
Play event happening on Tuesday, 3rd December, and

Wednesday, 4th December.

 You can choose between a morning or afternoon
session on either day. 

Spaces are limited for each session and filling up fast!

This delightful event offers a wonderful opportunity to
celebrate the holiday season and learn about the
nativity story with engaging crafts and small world

oppportunities. 

Don’t miss out on this chance to embrace the holiday
cheer!



For all those who don’t know me, I’m Shelley.

I am the Ofsted registered person and Day Care Manager at Oakengates Nursery

School and a proud member of the governing board for Oakengates Nursery and

Wrockwardine Wood Infant School federation.

I’ve lived in Shropshire all my life and have been working within the Telford and

Wrekin area for over 37 years within children’s services. Over twenty-four of these

years I have worked in Oakengates Nursery School and was involved in the move to

our current nursery site many years ago. 

I have sound knowledge of the local area and consequently know many of the children

and their families which has enabled me to build positive relationships along the way, 

I still love my job as much as I did when I first started and believe its never too late to

learn. 

 I continue to learn and have recently made a return to university in my spare time. 

I’m a mother of two girls and have been a foster carer, as a working, single parent, for

children with learning difficulties and healthcare needs. 

I like to believe my life experience as well as my varied work roles gives me unique

perspective as a working mother who is knowledgeable on the realities of parenting.

I pride myself on being positive and conscientious with a patient and enthusiastic

approach to young children. I endeavour to always be committed towards helping

individuals reach their full potential, by embracing their unique circumstances. One of

my biggest beliefs is that adults should have a strong pedagogical knowledge to

nurture children’s strengths.

Please say ‘hello’ when you see me, I’m always here to help and support and come

with a smile to share.  

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Meet the StaffMeet the Staff

A message from Shelley, our 
Day Care Manager.



For enquiries or to learn more about us, please contact us:

Teaching good hygiene habits 

Parents/carers are urged to encourage good hygiene habits in their families, such as handwashing and using

a tissue to catch coughs and sneezes. Regularly washing hands with soap and warm water for 20 seconds

or using hand sanitiser when convenient, is one of the most effective ways to stop the spread of germs. 

 

Knowing when to keep your child at home and when to send them to school 

Children are encouraged to stay in school or nursery with symptoms such as a runny nose, sore throat or

slight cough (if otherwise well and do not have a high temperature), but should stay at home if they feel too

unwell to attend and/or if they have a fever. They should stay home until the fever has passed and they are

well enough to attend. If they have diarrhoea and/or vomiting they should stay home for at least 48 hours after

these symptoms clear up. Let the school know if your child is diagnosed with other illnesses such as scarlet

fever and they can advise you how for long your child should stay off school. 

 

Stopping the spread of stomach bugs 

Stomach bugs spread easily in schools and nurseries. If you or your child have diarrhoea and/or vomiting,

washing hands with soap and warm water and using bleach-based products to clean surfaces will help stop

infections from spreading. Don’t prepare food for others if you have such symptoms or for 48 hours after

symptoms stop. If you are unwell, you should also avoid visiting people in hospitals and care homes to avoid

passing on the infection to those more vulnerable. It’s important not to return to school, nursery or work until

48 hours after symptoms have stopped. 

 

Getting vaccinated 

Infections such as flu, which see a seasonal increase in winter, are easily protected against with vaccination.

All primary school age children, those aged 2 years (who have turned 2 years old before the 1 September

2024) all 3 year olds and secondary school children from Year 7 to Year 11 are eligible for the flu vaccine.

This will protect the children themselves, the school community and elderly relatives. 

 

It’s also important to ensure your children are up-to-date with their routine vaccinations, which protect against

diseases such as measles, mumps, rubella, diphtheria and polio. If you are unsure of your child’s vaccination

status, you can check their “red book” or contact their GP. 

 

NHS UK also provides easily accessible guidance for parents to help manage winter illness at home. 

 

oakengates.admin@taw.org.uk

01952 387910

www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk

Health Protection Hub
Winter Illness Advice

Health Protection Hub
Winter Illness Advice



 

In the event of bad weather, 

or unforeseen operational difficulties, 

the Headteacher may take the difficult decision to 

close the school for all or part of a day. 

Every effort would be made to keep the school open or give parents 

as much prior notice as possible.

If the nursery must close part way through the day, 

for example because of a threat of freezing or dangerous conditions, 

then a text message and or a telephone call would be made.

 

In the event of severe weather parents need to listen to the radio stations giving out

information on school closures:

The Telford and Wrekin school closure page and BBC Radio Shropshire being the

main source of information for our school.

Click on the link below: 

Telford and Wrekin School/Nursery Closures

 

We will also post on our Facebook page: 

Extraordinary School
Closure

Extraordinary School
Closure

Click on the image to access our facebook page

SOCIAL MEDIASOCIAL MEDIA

https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr
https://schoolclosures.telford.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/p/Oakengates-Nursery-100057250758003/?_rdr


Date Event

Tuesday 3rd 
Wednesday 4th 
December

Festive Stay And Play

Friday 13th December ‘Farm on Wheels’ Visit for all children

Wednesday 18th December Christmas Jumper Day

Friday 20th December End of Term

Monday 23rd December
Nursery open for those children who attend

full year (not term time)

Monday 6th January
PD Day

Nursery closed to all children

Tuesday 7th January The new nursery site grand opening

KEY DATESKEY DATES



HTTPS://WWW.OAKENGATESNURSERYSCHOOL.CO.UK/LEARNING-SPACES

We would like to remind you about the renewal of your nursery funded
sessions. 

In order to secure your 15-hour or 30-hour funding for January 2025, it is
essential that you renew your code before the deadline of 31st December

2024. 
Ensuring that your code is valid by this date will guarantee uninterrupted

access to the funded hours your child is entitled to. 
Please take the necessary steps to renew your code promptly to avoid any

disruptions. 
If you have any questions or need assistance with the renewal process,

please contact Janice, our administrator. 
Thank you!

Your Child’s LearningYour Child’s Learning
Don’t forget to find out about your child’s learning this week from the

room page on our website:

FundingFunding

https://www.oakengatesnurseryschool.co.uk/learning-spaces


Did you know that ‘The Oak Family Hub’ is located at The Wakes and
offers free help and support to residents who are navigating their way

through parenting?

 

Telford Public Health Nursing
Service

Healthy you, Healthy Future

Telephone Number 
0333 358 3328

 

Text 07520 619 053 
 

School nurse 07520 619 051
Follow on twitter 
@ShropPHNurse 

Open 9am-4.30pm 
excluding bank holidays  

Check out the Better Health,
Healthier families website!

 

This useful website has food facts,
recipes, activities and information of

children’s weight. 
 

HTTPS://WWW.NHS.UK/HEALTHIER-
FAMILIES/ 

 

EARLY HELPEARLY HELP

https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/
https://www.nhs.uk/healthier-families/



